
 

 

Election Notice to Members: 

The Coast360 Federal Credit Union’s 59th Annual Meeting will convene on 
Tuesday, March 29, 2022 and reconvene on Thursday, March 31, 2022. The 
Election will be held on Tuesday, March 29, 2022 and Wednesday, March 30, 
2022.  The Nominating Committee has submitted its slate of nominees to the 
Board of Directors’ Secretary for placement in the 2022 election ballot. There are 
three (3) vacant positions to be filled. Our by-laws notes if the number of nominees 
equals the number of positions to be filled, the election will not be conducted by 
ballot and there will be no nominations from the floor. 
 
The Nominating Committee has nominated the following members.  Biographical 
information is included for each nominee. 
 

1. Angelita P. Mendiola 
2. Raymond F.Y. Blas 
3. Johnny P. Taitano 

 
Nomination by Petition 
Members who are interested in serving on the Coast360 Federal Credit Union’s 
Board can seek election by petition. Petitions must be signed by at least one 
percent (1%) of the credit union members or 500 members. An Election/Petition 
Packet may be obtained by contacting Ms. Anita Mafnas or Ms. Cheryl Samson at 
the Maite Member Center or call (671)477-8736. A complete Election/Petition 
Packet must be submitted no later than 4:00 PM on Thursday, February 10, 2022. 
 
Qualifications: 

 Be a member in good standing with Coast360 Federal Credit Union. 

 Meet bonding requirements set forth in the Federal Credit Union Act and its 
regulations. 

 
If you have any questions, you may contact the Nominating Committee at 
board@coast360fcu.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Johnny P. Taitano 
Secretary, Board of Directors 
 
 
 

 



 

 

2022 Annual Meeting & Election 
List of Board of Director Nominees & Biography 

 

1. Angelita P. Mendiola  
Si Yu’us Ma’ase to you, our members, for the opportunity to have served a three year term as 
one of Coast360’s Board of Directors! 
 
We the board, management and staff continue to strive to provide excellent services. In 
working as a team along with you, we were able to achieve a positive growth on our financial 
status and navigate the curves and bumps that the pandemic brought upon us. The pandemic 
continues to bring tough challenges. If anything, it has fueled all of us, to work even closer 
together to protect our beloved Coast360 and provide greater and more creative services and 
products. 
 
I obtained my Master’s Degree in School Administration in 1975 from the University of Guam. I 
served as a school principal, assistant principal, teacher, guidance counselor, and special 
education consultant. I retired from the Department of Education in 1989.  
 
After my retirement, I joined my husband in the operation of several businesses in the CNMI 
(general merchandise store, construction, business consulting, party favor store, etc.) which 
gives me a clear understanding of the struggles of the truly “small” businesses. I am currently 
serving as the Vice Chair of the Southern Guam Soil and Water Conservation District and was 
also Treasurer for the same. I also served as Secretary and Treasurer of the Farmers’ 
Cooperative Association of Guam (FCAG) as well as a board member for the Port Authority of 
Guam. 
 
I am happy to be a parishioner of Blessed Diego church in Tumon. The pandemic and my 
recent medical surgery limited my liturgical services with the church, for now. As a proud 
farmer, I continue to maintain our family fruit farm in Inarajan after the passing of my husband, 
Diego D. Mendiola in 2018. 
 
My late husband and I are blessed with three children: Pearlita, †Sean, Diego II, and our 
grandson Sean Diego. I personally believe that the greatest things happen when we DO more, 
DO better and, DO it all with love in our heart! 
 
Sen Mas, 
 
Si Angelita Paulino Mendiola (Auntie Angie) 

 

2. Raymond F.Y. Blas 
As a current Board Member of the Coast360 FCU Family, it has been a privilege and a 
pleasure to serve our Membership. My reason for wanting to serve as a member of the Board 
have remained unchanged – to continue to enrich the lives of our Members and our island 
community. What has changed is my increased passion dedication, and commitment to 
growing our Membership and contributing to improving our delivery services to our members. 
 
I am currently employed as a Special Assistant, under the Guam State Clearing House, 
charged with oversight of U.S. Department of Interior grant awards and projects. My previous 
employment history is comprised of over 20 years of government service in various 
administrator, directorship, and Chief of Staff capacities. 
 
I am a 1970 graduate of the Father Duenas Memorial High School and participant in U.S. Navy 
Apprenticeship Program (High Voltage Electrician 1970-73) 



 

 

 
I continue to serve in a volunteer capacity for our island’s annual Guam Special Olympics, 
tasked with logistical support and coordination. My volunteer work extends to our island’s bi-
annual Guam Coastal Clean-Up and Island-Wide Beautification Task Force cleaning events. 

 

3. Johnny P. Taitano  
Hafa Adai! I am Johnny (John) Perez Taitano, current Secretary of the Board of Coast360 
FCU. It will be my honor to continue this journey of working toward greater success for our 
credit union. 
 
I remain focused on the strategy and overall value proposition for our membership. I will strive 
to ensure that our strategy meets operations by empowering our executives toward a sound 
and healthy credit union. In the past 14 years, I recommended programs acquired through 
various credit union conferences to meet the needs of our members. I enjoy working closely 
with fellow board members to ensure constant growth, development and advancement of 
products and services. 
 
My volunteer activities in our local community include being an active member of various non-
profit organizations. As President of the Young Men’s League of Guam, I lead this group in 
programs that perpetuate our rich culture. As a member of the Finance councils of the 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic Church and San Vicente Catholic School, I work with others 
to provide guidance to our Pastor and Principal. As the Vice-Chairman for the Ministry for the 
Homeless board under the Archdiocese of Agana, we provide support and meal services to the 
homeless. 
 
My work career started after my high school graduation in 1972 I joined the US Army with the 
101

st
 Airborne Division and was honorably discharged in 1978. In 1979 I joined IBM 

Corporation as an Account Customer Engineer until my retirement in 2003.  I accepted a brief 
assignment as the Deputy Director of the Department of Parks and Recreation for the 
Government of Guam from 2017-2019. I am now enjoying retirement life. 
 
I pledge my full support to the executive team in building a sustainable credit union for our 
membership and island community! 
 
 
         
 


